June 16, 2003

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of June 17, 2003: Resolutions approving tax exemptions for three Preconsidered Land Use Items as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for three Section 202 Supportive Housing Program for the Elderly developments.  These projects, which provide rental housing for low-income elderly tenants, are CABS Senior HDFC at 590 Dekalb Ave. in Council Member Vann’s District, Notre Dame HDFC at 660 East 183rd Street in Council Member Rivera’s District, and Maria Isabel HDFC at 787 East 149th Street in Council Member Serrano’s District. 

All three projects, with the help of the organization Housing & Services, Inc., intend to refinance their original HUD mortgages in order to fund needed repairs, decrease debt service costs, and facilitate the provision of additional services to tenants.  As part of this plan, HPD is requesting that tax exemptions be granted for thirty-five years on substantially the same terms as the current tax exemptions for these projects.  These extended tax exemptions would be subject to regulatory agreements that would require that the buildings continue to be operated as low-income senior housing.  Because the Board of Estimate had previously approved property tax exemptions for these projects under the terms usually granted to Section 202 developments there is no immediate impact on City revenues should the Council approve of these items.   

All three items have the approval of the Council Member in whose district they are located.  

